
Meeting: Locality Board 

Meeting Date 05 June 2023 Action Receive 

Item No. 13 Confidential No 

Title Health and Wellbeing Board / Population Health update 

Presented By Jon Hobday – Director of Public Health 

Author Jon Hobday – Director of Public Health 

Clinical Lead N/A 

Executive Summary 

The report provides an update on the work of the Health & Wellbeing Board and Population Health 
Delivery Partnership. 

Recommendations 

To note the update provided. 
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Approval 
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Assurance 
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from the pooled (S75) budget or 
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Pooled 
Budget 

☐ 
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☐ 

Links to Strategic Objectives 

SO1 - To support the Borough through a robust emergency response to the Covid-19 
pandemic.   ☐ 

SO2 - To deliver our role in the Bury 2030 local industrial strategy priorities and recovery. 
☒ 

SO3  - To deliver improved outcomes through a programme of transformation to establish the 
capabilities required to deliver the 2030 vision.     ☒ 

SO4 - To secure financial sustainability through the delivery of the agreed budget strategy. 
☒ 

Does this report seek to address any of the risks included on the NHS GM Assurance Framework? 
☐



 

 

Implications 

Are there any quality, safeguarding or patient 
experience i mplications? 

Yes  ☐ No ☒ N/A ☒ 

Has any engagement (clinical, stakeholder or 
public/patient) been undertaken in relation to this 
report? 

Yes ☒ No ☐ N/A ☒ 

Have any departments/organisations who will be 
affected been consulted ? 

Yes ☐ No ☐ N/A ☒ 

Are there any conflicts of interest arising from the 
proposal or decision being requested? 

Yes ☐ No ☐ N/A ☒ 

Are there any financial Implications? Yes ☐ No ☐ N/A ☒ 

Is an Equality, Privacy or Quality Impact 
Assessment required? 

Yes ☐ No ☐ N/A ☒ 

If yes, has an Equality, Privacy or Quality Impact 
Assessment been completed? 

Yes ☐ No ☐ N/A ☒ 

If yes, please give details below: 

 

If no, please detail below the reason for not completing an Equality, Privacy or Quality Impact Assessment: 

 

Are there any associated risks including Conflicts of 
Interest? 

Yes ☐ No ☐ N/A ☒ 

Are the risks on the NHS GM risk register? Yes ☐ No ☐ N/A ☒ 
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Health & Wellbeing Board update 
 
1. Introduction 
 
1.1 The report provides an update on the work of the Health & Wellbeing Board and Population 

Health Delivery Partnership 
 

2. Background 
 
2.1 The Health and Wellbeing Board has been established to act as a ‘Standing Committee’ within 

the Bury locality system architecture to focus on driving and coordinating action across all 
stakeholders to improve population health and reduce health inequalities. 

 
2.2 The Board has adopted the Greater Manchester adapted Kings Fund Model of a Population 

Health System as a framework of delivery and the agenda is structured around the 4 
quadrants within the model: 

 

• Wider Determinants of Population Health 

• Behavioural and Lifestyle determinants of health 

• The effect of place and community on health and well being 

• The operation of the health and care system, and wider public service reform, in pursuit of 
population health gain 

 
2.3  A Population Health Delivery Partnership chaired by the Director of Public Health has been 

established to support the work of the Health & Wellbeing Board, facilitate the development of 
Bury as a ‘Population Health System’ and to support system assurance around delivery 
against the ‘Better Health’ element of ‘Triple Aim’.  

 
3. Summary of progress  
 

3.1 The last meeting of the Health & Wellbeing Board was held on the 28th March where the 
following items were discussed: 
 

3.2 Anti-Poverty Strategy Update.   
 

This is a standing item since the Health & Wellbeing Board took responsibility for the strategy 
on behalf of Team Bury.   The Board noted the progress around the anti-poverty action plan 
which included an update around the most recent GM survey data on the impacts of the cost 
of living. There was challenge around the use of food and fuel vouchers and how we needed 
to move towards a cash first offer of support in line with best practice to ensure dignity and 
choice. We were also challenged to review our offer of support to new parents and whether 
we had baby bank offer. Since the HWB met we have made significant progress providing a 
cash support offer and coordinating our baby bank offer putting all the information online. In 
addition a third anti-poverty summit took place on 11th May where all key stakeholders agreed 
the use of the national household support fund of just over £3million from central government. 
 

 
 
. 



 

 

 
3.3 Health related behaviours - Age Well Agenda 
 

The Board received an overview from the integrated commissioning officer for older people 
and ageing well. The presentation highlighted that people are now living longer in poor health, 
there is increased amounts of socially isolated and lonely older people. In addition many older 
people are unpaid carers and we have more people with dementia and long term conditions 
than ever before. An overview of some of the positive work taking place was provided 
including the winter well campaigns, ageing well in place work, the frailty programme and the 
age friendly community work, including the older peoples network. 
 

 
3.4 Health care services – Screening Programmes Update 
 

The board received an update on the screening figures and work that is happening locally. 
The overview of local performance highlighted that breast screening and chlamydia screening 
levels were good, in contrast Bury has poor performance in new born hearing, abdominal 
aortic aneurysm, cervical and bowel screening. Example were provided on the good work that 
is happening to increase bowel screening through work with the Primary Care Networks 
(PCN’s) and the voluntary community sector. 
 

 
3.5     Wider determinants – Public Sector Reform, Improving Adult Lives 
 

A summary of the improving adult lives work was provided including a pilot programme of 
work which is being run in Radcliffe to support a cohort of adults with complex health and 
social care needs. All the learning from the pilot has been collated and key issues affecting 
people’s health and wellbeing included social concerns around issues such as neglect, 
domestic abuse, substance misuse and housing disrepair. From a support perspective the 
impact of cold referrals between teams and organisations was also highlighted as an area of 
improvement as was the importance of a strength based coordinated approach to supporting 
residents. Key opportunities for developments flagged included the importance of ownership 
of cases and not just lead professionals, and working more closely when individual are 
transitioning across from children to adults. 
 
 

3.6 Wider determinants – Serious Violence Duty  
 

The Community Safety Partnership Manager presented the new serious violence duty 
responsibilities. The responsibility of localities is to identify the kinds of serious violence that 
occur in Bury and take an evidence based analysis of the causes and develop  local needs 
assessment and local strategy to address these. These duties were discussed and the role 
and responsibilities of key partners was agreed.   

 
 
3.7  Population Health Board Update – Joint Strategic Needs Assessment (JSNA) 
 

At the last population health board meeting an update of the JSNA was provided. The Bury 
JSNA has been developed in consultation with partners and is now an extensive online 



 

 

resource (https://theburydirectory.co.uk/jsna). The JSNA provides a clear overview of the 
health and wellbeing of Bury residents including areas of inequalities. The resource is being 
promoted and shared with partners as it is integral tool to assist in planning, shaping and 
developing services and provision.  

 

 
4   Associated Risks 

 
4.1 There are no significant risks in relation to this report 
 
5 Recommendations 

 
5.1 To note the update provided 
 
 
Jon Hobday 
Director of Public Health 
j.hobday@bury.gov.uk 
June 2023 
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